

NEWSLETTER SPRING 2012

SPRING has arrived, time for all of us to get our Boats ready for what the weather men are saying is going to be a long hot summer (hopefully they are correct for the fisherman amongst us and hopefully they can supply weather with little or no wind). Now that the AGM is over the committee can get down to organising this year's fun events. The first event on the calendar is our annual Christmas party. This year it returns to Salamander Shores were we have had such great parties in the past. Please put the date 30th November in your diary NOW so you don't double book.

Boat Trial

The BOAT TRIAL was held on Saturday 21st APRIL. This year's event was contested by 9 Club Boats and 58 people. The winning boat was KAOS. The sharp crew were anything but chaotic being made up of a group of shanghaied club members and friends. These included club members Mark Lamb and his daughter Kate and friend Harry and it's believed that both Kate and Harry have degrees in trivia. Narelle and Peter Williams had a great trip swanning around with Skipper for the day Daran Lewis and boat paparazzi Dave Finn.

There was a BBQ afterwards on A arm with about 60 people in attendance completing a very successful day. As usual a great day was had by all.

A big thank you must again go to Shane Hards and Deborah for organizing the wonderful event and delivering starters orders to all concerned .Shane did comment that it was certainly interesting to see the sums of money on offer to cover correction of dodgy answers and improve results.





PSMYC - Newsletter Page 1 of 5 <u>www.psmyc.org.au</u>



Comings and Goings

Membership

Sadly one of our foundation members Warren and Wendy Armour (the ex-mayor of A arm) have sold their boat and resigned from the club. We wish them well in their new land based adventures.

Unfortunately we have also lost Brad Noble an ex committee member who is no longer boating.

We wish them well hope they continue to participate in the club functions.

Boats

Shane Hards and Deborah have purchased a 39ft Riviera They have named the boat "RUMOURS" It is having work done on it at the moment but will be on A arm by November.

Karl and Monika Christoffel have sold their boat "AZURE" but will continue with club membership until they find a new boat.

Tony and Darlene McLeod "MAVERICK" have their new boat out on C Dock and WOW it looks good.

Daryl and Dianne McNally are now enjoying their new Carver 46 "DOUBLE D".

Whereabouts

Ted and Jean Doran "HULLABALOO" Are at the Gold Coast with their boat

Terry and Sally Aldrich are on their way back home from Cairns in their boat "SPIRIT"

Steve and Lynda Holmes "KNOT TO BAD" are at Townsville after having been up to Hinchinbrook passage.

Eric and Janelle Bulley "BULLEYE" are still enjoying the Townsville warmth and are not expected back until November.

Peter and Debra Robinson "AQUASION" are at the Whitsundays

Don and Suzanne Nicol "HALCYON 6" are at the Whitsundays

Brian and Suzanne Clulow "ENCORE" are at the Gold Coast.

It's great to see so many members cruising up towards Cairns in the winter months, for members who have not done any cruising and would like to find out what it's like grab one of the experienced cruisers and have a chat, they would be more than happy to share their experience with you



New Members

We would like to welcome the following new members aboard and we look forward to sharing our boating adventures with them

Welcome to:

Robert and Vicki Innes and their Markline cruiser "LATEST OBSESSION"

Craig and Mandy Doran and their 52 Southern Cross "CROSSCUT"

Len and Jane Dockrill and their Integrety "SUBLIME"

Jay and Diana Wilson and their Maritimo "THE ULTIMATE"

PSMYC Annual General Meeting

The Annual General meeting of the club was held at the Wharf Restaurant on Friday September 7th. The meeting was well attended dinner and drinks were enjoyed by all afterwards. The Management committee was re-elected unopposed.

Commodore: Brian Clulow

Secretary: Colin Brown

Treasurer: Peter Williams

Public Officer: Alan Bridge

Committee:

- Sandra Brown
- Shane Hards
- Liz Meale
- Daryl McNally
- Doug Ray

The clubs financial details were presented to the meeting and agreed to by vote.



Upcoming Events



CHRISTMAS PARTY

Salamander Shores -- Friday 30th November 2012



AUSTRALIA DAY

North Arm Cove -- Saturday 26th January 2013



FISHING TOURNEMENT

Saturday 9th February 2013



BOAT TRIAL

Saturday 13th April 2013

PSMYC - Newsletter Page 4 of 5 <u>www.psmyc.org.au</u>



<u>Fuel</u>

The clubs arrangement with the Anchorage Marina for a discount of \$0.26 per litre off bowser price remains in place until post the 2013 interclub game fishing competition.

To receive the benefit of this offer members must show the club membership card.

Bookings can be made by phoning 49814975. Fuel is available normally from 8.00am till 5.00pm however arrangements can be made outside these hours particularly during the fishing competition.

We thank the proprietor Craig Karpon for his assistance and would urge members to support this business. A message from Craig is included below:

The Anchorage Marina is under new management & we have undergone an extensive maintenance program over the last 12 months. We have renewed our 'Clean Marina' status and we are a 4 ^{1/2} star Gold Anchor marina. We have a new marina customer lounge available to all PSMYC members & we provide free cappuccinos, free Foxtel & internet access. Our berthing customers enjoy a monthly BBQ & our berthing prices are the best in the Bay!

Happy boating & the marina team look forward to supplying fuel at 26 cents per litre bowser price discount!

Craig, Emma, Mark & Maria

Anchorage Marina Team

